The Wilsonville Town Council met in regular session, Tuesday, January 22, 2019, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Lee McCarty called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Larry Cohill, Gordon Fluker, Ivan Greene, Ricky Morris, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the January 08, 2019, regular council, which had been mailed to the council members before this meeting, were reviewed. Gordon Fluker made a motion to accept the minutes, as presented; Ivan Greene seconded. The motion was approved with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Outgoing checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. Larry Cohill made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Ricky Morris seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayoral Announcements

The annual Safety Meeting/Dinner will be Tuesday, February 5, at the Old Town Grille in Childersburg.

On February 13th, the Shelby County Mayor's Meeting will be held. WIFI will be discussed at that time. February 21st, there will be a meeting with state legislators at which two issues will be topics of discussion: gasoline tax increase and broadband money to be released. There is a bill to be introduced at the upcoming legislative session which would ban even holding a cell phone while driving a vehicle.

The Shelby County Chamber of Commerce also has a day scheduled to meet with legislators.

February 4, the mayor will be meeting with The Kelley Group to discuss the Highway 25 sidewalk project.

The Alabama League of Municipalities Convention will be in Mobile in May. Early registration begins January 25th and ends March 29th. During that period, registration will be cheaper. The later you register, the more it costs.

February 6, 7, and 8th, the Town Clerk will be attending training classes in Birmingham.

The next agenda item was the old Christmas Decorations. Richard Atchison made a motion to declare the old Christmas decorations excess property and try to sell them; Ivan Greene seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Council Comment

Gordon Fluker mentioned a clean up crew from Alabama Power was working cleaning along Highway 25 in town. Lane Ross said the group are members of an Alabama Power Service Organization.

Richard Atchison reported the platform and the stairs for the press box building at Helms Park have been constructed and ready to be galvanized. These items will be sent to Birmingham to be galvanized and then will be delivered here for installation. Marlin Gallups is to do the concrete work.

Public Comment – There was none.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Larry Cohill seconded, and the motion received unanimous approval.

E. L. McCarty, III, Mayor	-
Attest	

The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 P. M.